
1 
 

ALCESTER TOWN COUNCIL 

TOWN CLERK’S REPORT – NOVEMBER 2024 

 

Actions/Issues arising from Full Council 

• Correspondence with Lloyds Bank re planning application to remove ATM.  They have 
confirmed that the ATM will not be removed before the branch closes in June 2025. 

 

********************************************************************* 

ATC Operations 

• Burials/interments in October 2024 – 2 interments 
• Income from EPCC in October 2024 - £1682.50 plus VAT. 
• Launch of the Rural Enterprise Hub at Minerva Mill – 11th October 
• Repair Café 5th birthday party – 19th October 
• Good Day Farm Visit to Jubilee Fields – 22nd October.  Funded by Awards for All.  Visits 

from children from St Nicholas Primary School and Our Lady’s.  Also visits from Cherry 
Trees care home. 
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• Met with residents of Plover Close to discuss overhanging trees – 24th October. 
• Meeting with new Rural Enterprise Development Officer, Vicky Griffith, at Minerva 

Mill re Rural Enterprise Hub – 24th October. 
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• Opening of the Alcester Community Shed – 25th October 
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External meetings attended 

• NALC/SLCC Steering Group meeting on Martyns Law – 2nd October 
• Warwickshire Towns Network meeting – 3rd October 
• WALC Clerks Operational meeting – 10th October 
• Meeting with St Nicholas Church and Royal British Legion re Remembrance Sunday – 

10th October 
• Business Development Day – Minerva Mill – 11th October 
• Meeting with Raceways re road closures at Alcester 10k race – 11th October 
• Meeting with David Moulson re grant funding for St Nicholas church – 22nd October 
• WALC employment briefing – 23rd October 
• NALC event “Mastering Emergency Planning” – 23rd October 
• Meeting with SDC Licensing team and Cllr Juned – 28th October 
• Meeting with Alcester Town FC re grant funding – 29th October 
 

Finally, NALC and SLCC have produced a leaflet to advertise the role of parish and town 
councils  
https://www.alcester-tc.gov.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/10/Did-You-Know-Flyer.pdf 
Good to see that ATC gets a mention on page 6! 
 
Vanessa Lowe 
Town Clerk 
29th October 2024 
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